Justification for English majors to minor in Creative Writing

Dr. Sophia Lee

Program Coordinator, Curriculum and Assessment Office

April 15, 2008

Dear Dr. Lee,

In reference to the Creative Writing Minor proposal in the English Department, we do indeed want our majors to be able to minor in Creative Writing.  Our justification for this is that creative writing enjoys a unique nature and focus within the study of literature.  It is an art form that emphasizes creative techniques and practices as opposed to the study of literature which emphasizes critical reading and writing skills, as well as a broad understanding of literary genres and periods.  Creative writing emphasizes a wholly distinct enterprise to literary study and a wholly distinct skill set.  We’ve been informed by Ed Adelson, John Wanzer, and Randy Smith that they agree with our reasoning and have no objections to us offering our English majors the opportunity to minor in creative writing.  In addition, since many of our undergraduate majors desire to apply to MFA programs in creative writing, we want to give them the best opportunity to ready themselves for graduate work in creative writing and to position them for getting admitted into quality MFA programs.  With that in mind, we are asking that the CW minor be approved not only for non-major students, but also for current and future English majors.

Sincerely,

Manuel L. Martinez

Director of Undergraduate Studies

Associate Professor of English

English Department
